

Geoff Hall Executive Director

Stuart Ashworth
Assistant Director Environment and Planning

Department for Energy Security & Net Zero 3-8 Whitehall Place London SW1A 2AW

17 January 2024

Dear Mr Wheadon

Planning Act 2008 and The Infrastructure Planning (Examination Procedure) Rules 2010

Application by Medworth CHP Limited ("the Applicant") for an Order granting Development Consent for the proposed Medworth Energy from Waste Combined Heat and Power Facility ("the Medworth EfW Facility")

I refer to your letter dated 10th January 2024 regarding the above.

Insofar as points 6 and 9, I can confirm that the Borough Council has had no further negotiation with the Applicant since the close of the Inquiry on 21 August 2023. Any unresolved matters identified within the finalised Statement of Common Ground, which for clarity, defer to the County Council's comments as Minerals and Waste Authority, remain outstanding.

Yours sincerely



Stuart Ashworth Assistant Director